
 

 

Written evidence to the Public Bill Committee for the Higher Education and 

Research Bill 

 

1. The Royal Statistical Society (RSS) is a learned society and professional body for 

statisticians and data analysts. One of our strategic goals is for statistics as a discipline 

to thrive, so that methodology is advanced, applied and made accessible, leading to 

greater understanding of an increasingly complex world.  

 

2. In light of the recommendations of the Nurse Review [1], we believe that the HE Bill 

should include a commitment for UKRI to support interdisciplinary research. In our 

evidence to the Higher Education Green Paper we submitted that under the existing 

funding arrangements, the scope to coordinate and maximise statistics’ contribution to 

interdisciplinary and cross-disciplinary research was not being fully realised [2]. The new 

UKRI superstructure is expected to improve on this. 

 

3. The Government’s higher education white paper stated that UKRI is to manage both a 

common research fund and ‘funds with cross-disciplinary impact’. However, the Bill 

itself makes no explicit mention of the management of such funds, and we believe the 

Bill should include this. Under Clause 85 – UK Research and Innovation Functions 

(page 52, line 18) the National Academies have for example put forward a ‘probing’ 

amendment that refers to interdisciplinary research as an activity that the UKRI may 

support [3]. We welcome this suggestion and hope to see objectives for cross-

disciplinary and interdisciplinary working fulfilled by the HE Bill. 

 

4. We would value assurance of the purpose of UKRI in this regard, because the purpose 

of statistics as a discipline, in research and in higher education extends beyond our 

discipline’s foundations in mathematical sciences and this depends on support from 

Research Councils for researchers who operate across disciplines. We value the work 

of each individual Council to support statistical research, but statistics’ role in cross-

disciplinary and interdisciplinary research also needs explicit support. This is a matter of 

importance for the over-arching body to address by its support of interdisciplinary 

research. 
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